A message from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share highlights from our October 15<sup>th</sup> Board meeting:

## **Safety and Security Update**

Dave Tubb (Director of Operations) gave an annual update on the safety/security programs and processes at TCA. This year, several new security upgrades and procedures at each of the campuses have been implemented. These include: a new security officer shared between Central and East Campus, a new security kiosk at North Elementary, additional lockdown drills, and new procedures for entering and exiting the buildings to name a few. The Board appreciated how TCA Administration continues to focus on the safety and security of our students and staff.

## **Finance Yearly Update**

Mark VanGampleare (Chief Financial Officer) gave us an update on the financial status of TCA. TCA continues to stay within its budgetary goals. The Board would like to give kudos to TCA's Finance staff for their continued commitment to providing quality customer service to the TCA community. Overall, with the community's continued help, TCA remains in solid financial shape.

## **Celebrate TCA**

This month, several 6<sup>th</sup> Grade students shared their funny memories and sweet poems that were read during the recent Grandparents Day assemblies at our three elementary schools, when we welcomed over 1600 grandparents, with special performances by every elementary grade level.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at <a href="mailto:talk2tcaboard@gmail.com">talk2tcaboard@gmail.com</a>.

With Titan Pride,

Rich Bennett

**Board Secretary** 

## **TCA Mission Statement**

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.